# **GENERAL SOCIAL SURVEY, 2003**

# Cycle 17 – Survey on Social Engagement in Canada

**Questionnaire Package** 

# **GENERAL SOCIAL SURVEY, 2003**

# Cycle 17 – Survey on Social Engagement in Canada

**Questionnaire Package** 

Housing, Family and Social Statistics Division

Confidential when completed

Collected under the authority of the Statistics Act, Revised Statutes of Canada, 1985, Chapter S19.

STC/HFS-027-75332

January 12, 2004

# Table of Contents

GSS 17-1 – Control Form	
Section 1: Well-being	
MODULE: HEALTH AND ACTIVITY LIMITATION	
MODULE: MAIN SOURCE OF STRESS	
MODULE: HAPPINESS SCALE	
MODULE: LIFE SATISFACTION	
Section 2: Cultural background	
MODULE: ETHNIC ANCESTRY	
MODULE: LANGUAGE OF RESPONDENT	
MODULE: INTERNET USE	
MODULE: YOUTH EXPERIENCES	
Section 3: Social participation	
MODULE: SOCIAL CONTACT WITH RELATIVES	
MODULE: SOCIAL CONTACT WITH FRIENDS	
MODULE: SOCIAL CONTACT - GENERAL	
MODULE: OTHER SOCIAL CONTACT	
MODULE: HELP RECEIVED	
MODULE: HELP GIVEN	
Section 4: Civic Participation	
MODULE: VOLUNTEERING AND CHARITABLE GIVING	
MODULE: CIVIC ENGAGEMENT	
MODULE: ORGANIZATION MOST ACT IVE IN	
MODULE: POLITICAL ENGAGEMENT Section 5: Main Activity of Respondent	
Section 5: Main Activity of Respondent	
	<b>C</b> 0
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS)	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION MODULE: SAFETY	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION MODULE: SAFETY Section 9: Other Characteristics	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS). Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION MODULE: SAFETY Section 9: Other Characteristics	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS). Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION MODULE: SAFETY Section 9: Other Characteristics MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF RESPONDENT MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS). Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION MODULE: SAFETY Section 9: Other Characteristics	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION MODULE: SAFETY Section 9: Other Characteristics MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF RESPONDENT MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS). Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION. MODULE: SAFETY Section 9: Other Characteristics MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF MOTHER. MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER. MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER. MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER. MODULE: TRUST AND RECIPROCITY	
MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: CURRENT WORKING EXPERIENCE (IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS) Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: EDUCATION OF SPOUSE/PARTNER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S MOTHER. MODULE: EDUCATION OF RESPONDENT 'S FATHER. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner. MODULE: MAIN ACTIVITY OF PARTNER. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent. MODULE: DWELLING OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: TELEPHONE INFORMATION. MODULE: SAFETY. Section 9: Other Characteristics . MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF RESPONDENT. MODULE: BIRTHPLACE OF FATHER. MODULE: TRUST AND RECIPROCITY. MODULE: VALUES.	
Module: Main Activity of Respondent. Module: Current working experience (in the past 12 months). Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents Module: Education of Respondent. Module: Education of Sepondent. Module: Education of Respondent 's Mother. Module: Education of Respondent 's Father. Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner. Module: Main Activity of Partner. Module: Main Activity of Partner. Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent. Module: Dwelling of Respondent Module: Safety. Section 9: Other Characteristics Module: Birthplace of Respondent. Module: Birthplace of Mother. Module: Birthplace of Father. Module: Birthplace of Father. Module: Rust and Reciprocity. Module: Trust and Reciprocity. Module: Values. Module: Values. Module: Mastery.	

### Housing, Family and Social Statistics Division General Social Survey – 2003 Main Survey Social Engagement Questionnaire Ages 15 Years and over

### **GSS 17-1 – Control Form**

Confidential when completed. Collected under the authority of the Statistics Act, Revised Statutes of Canada, 1985, Chapter S19. STC/HFS-027-75332

Date / Stamp	
RCASE_N01	
Id: ########	Ph: ( ) Sel:
Province:	
Number of calls	
Last outcome co	
	w Status:
Call Type:	
INTERVIEWE	
Press $\langle F3 \rangle$ for d	emographic information.
Press <f8> to vi</f8>	ew call history.
Press <f11> to</f11>	view case notes.
Press <enter> to</enter>	continue.
1. Continue	
CN_N02 Telep	hone Number: ( )
INTE	RVIEWER: Have you made contact?

1. Yes (*Go to II\_R01*) 2. No

II\_R01 Telephone Number: ( )\_\_\_-

### Hello, I'm calling from Statistics Canada. My name is...

INTERVIEWER: Introduce yourself using both your given and last names.

Press <Enter> to continue.

### TC\_Q01 I would like to make sure I've dialed the right number. Is this (*fill phone number*)?

- 1. Yes
- 2. No

### LP\_Q01 Would you prefer to be interviewed in English or in French?

INTERVIEWER: Previous response was 'fill assigned language''.

- 1. English
- 2. French
- 3. Other

### IC\_R01 I'm calling regarding the General Social Survey.

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Press <1> to continue.

1. Continue

### **RIS\_Q01** Is this telephone number for a cellular phone, a regular phone or both?

**INTERVIEWER**: Select «regular» if the telephone number is for a regular phone or both.

- 1. Cellular phone
- 2. Regular phone
- 3. Both

### RIS\_Q02 Is this phone number for a private home, a business, an institution or a vacation home?

- 1. Private home
- 2. Business
- 3. Both home and business
- 4. Institution
- 5. Vacation home
- 6. Collective dwelling

### SC\_ND <u>INTERVIEWER</u>: This is the end of Start Case. Press <1> to continue.

1. Continue

- RC\_Q01 Are you a member of this household?
  - 1. Yes
  - 2. No
- MON\_R01 Before we begin, I would like to let you know that a supervisor may listen to the call to evaluate the survey.

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Press <Enter> to continue.

RSP\_R01 I need to ask you a couple of questions to evaluate the way households were selected for this survey.

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Press <1> to continue.

- 1. Continue
- RSP\_Q01 Excluding cellular phones, is this your household's only telephone number?
  - 1. Yes
  - 2. No

# RS\_R01 The next questions will provide important basic information on the people in your household.

INTERVIEWER: Press <Enter> to continue.

#### Roster What are the names of all persons who usually live there?

INTERVIEWER: Begin with adults who have responsibility for the care or support of the family. Enter the <u>first</u> name. To delete a name replace the <u>first</u> name with \*. To continue, go to the blank line at the end of roster, enter # in first name, and press <Enter>.

	First Name	Last Name
MEM(1)		
MEM(2)		
MEM(3)		
etc.		

- **RS\_Q02** Is anyone staying here temporarily?
  - 1. Yes
  - 2. No

# RS\_Q04 Are there any other persons who usually live here but are now away at school, in hospital, or somewhere else?

- 1. Yes
- 2. No

### AGE\_Q01 What is (fill member1's name)'s age?

Enter a value between 0 and 130.

SEX\_Q01 <u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Enter {*fill member1's name*}'s sex. If necessary, ask: (Is {*fill member1's name*} male or female?)

- 1. Male
- 2. Female

#### RS\_ND <u>INTERVIEWER</u>: This is the end of roster list. Press <1> to continue.

1. Continue

### SR\_Q01 May I speak with {fill with selected respondent's name}?

- 1. Yes, speaking to respondent
- 2. Yes, respondent available
- 3. No, respondent not available
- 4. No, respondent no longer a household member
- 5. Wrong number

INT\_Q01 General Social Survey on Victimization, cycle 18 STC/HFS-027-75137

> We are calling you for a survey on Canadian's safety. The purpose of the study is to better understand people's perceptions of crime and the justice system and the extent of victimization in Canada.

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Press <Enter> to continue.

Page 8 Statistics Canada

#### INT\_Q02 Survey Authorization Number: STC/HFS-027-75137

Your answers will be kept strictly confidential and used only for statistical purposes. While participation is voluntary, your cooperation is important to ensure that the information collected in this survey is as accurate and as comprehensive as possible.

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Press <Enter> to continue.

#### ANC\_Q01 What is your date of birth?

INTERVIEWER: Enter the day If necessary, ask: (What is the day?)

#### ANC\_Q01 What is your date of birth?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Enter the month If necessary, ask: (What is the month?)

1. January	7. July
2. February	8. August
3. March	9. September
4. April	10. October
5. May	11. November
6. June	12. December

ANC\_Q01 What is your date of birth?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Enter a four-digit year. If necessary, ask: (What is the year?)

# ANC\_Q02 So your age on (fill with date of interview) was {fill with selected respondent's age}. Is that correct?

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Date of birth is {*fill with selected respondent's date of birth*}.

- 1. Yes
- 2. No, return and correct date of birth
- 3. No, collect age

### MSNC\_Q01What is {*fill with Member1's name*} marital status? Is {*fill with* he or she}:

- 1. married
- 2. living common-law
- 3. widowed
- 4. separated
- 5. divorced
- 6. single, never married

### RNC\_Q01 What is the relationship of {fill: Member1 to Member2, Member1 to Member 3, etc.}?

- 1. Husband (or wife)
- 2. Common-law partner
- 3. Father (or mother)
- 4. Son (or daughter)
- 5. Brother (or sister)
- 6. Foster father (or foster mother)
- 7. Foster son (or foster daughter)
- 8. Grandfather (or grandmother)
- 9. Grandson (or granddaughter)
- 10. In-law
- 11. Other related
- 12. Unrelated

### HHld\_ND <u>INTERVIEWER</u>: This is the end of household. Press <1> to continue.

1. Continue

### Section 1: Well-being

### **Module: Health and Activity Limitation**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Other Characteristics Section ..-..-

Start time of section Other Characteristics \_\_\_\_\_

HAL\_QINT I want to ask you some questions about your feelings of well being.

### HAL\_Q110 In general, would you say your health is:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> This question refers to long term health, i.e., a condition lasting or expected to last more than 6 months. If the respondent suffers from a temporary injury, ask about his/her usual condition.

- 1 ...excellent?
- 2 ...very good?
- 3 ...good?
- 4 ...**fair**?
- 5 ...poor? Don't know Refusal {TCompare}
- HAL\_Q120 **Do you have any <u>difficulty</u> hearing, seeing, communicating, walking, climbing stairs, bending, learning or doing any similar activities?** 
  - 1 Yes, sometimes
  - 2 Yes, often
  - 3 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoSometimes }

Go to HAL\_Q210 Go to HAL\_Q210 Go to HAL\_Q210

### HAL\_Q150 **Does a physical condition or mental condition or health problem** <u>reduce the</u> <u>amount or the kind of activity</u> you can do:

### ...at home?

- 1 Yes, sometimes
- 2 Yes, often
- 3 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoSometimes }
- HAL\_Q160 Does a physical condition or mental condition or health problem <u>reduce the</u> <u>amount or the kind of activity</u> you can do:

### ...at work or at school?

- 1 Yes, sometimes
- 2 Yes, often 3 No

No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoSometimes }

### HAL\_Q170 Does a physical condition or mental condition or health problem <u>reduce the</u> <u>amount or the kind of activity</u> you can do:

### ... in other activities, for example, transportation or leisure?

- 1 Yes, sometimes
- 2 Yes, often
- 3 No
  - Don't know Refusal { TYesNoSometimes }

HAL\_Q210 **Do you regularly have trouble going to sleep or staying asleep?** 

1 Yes 2 No Refusal

{TYesNo}

End of module { Health and Activity Limitation }

### **Module: Main Source of Stress**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Main Source of Stress :..-...

Start time of section Main Source of Stress: \_\_\_\_

# MSS\_Q110 Thinking about the amount of stress in your life, would you say that most days are:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

1 2 3 4 5	<pre>not at all stressful?not very stressful?a bit stressful?quite a bit stressful?extremely stressful?</pre>	Go to End of module Go to End of module
	Don't know Refusal {TMSS_StressLevel }	Go to End of module Go to End of module
MSS_Q120	What is your main source of	stress?
1	Work	

- 2 Financial concerns
- 3 Family
- 4 School work
- 5 Other Don't know Refusal { TMSS\_MainStress }

MSS_E121	If $(MSS_Q120 = Other)$ then	Go to MSS_Q121
	else	Go to End of module

MSS\_Q121 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

**End of module** { *Main Source of Stress* }

# **Module: Happiness Scale**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Happiness Scale: ..-..-....

Start time of section Happiness Scale: \_\_\_\_\_

### HS\_Q110 Presently, would you describe yourself as:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...very happy?
- 2 ...somewhat happy?
- 3 ...somewhat unhappy?
- 4 ...very unhappy?
- 5 No opinion Refusal { THS\_HappyScale }

**End of module** { *HappinessScale* }

### **Module: Life Satisfaction**

### LS\_QINT I am going to ask you to rate certain areas of your life.

# LS\_Q110 Please rate your feelings about them, using a scale of 1 to 10 where 1 means "Very dissatisfied" and 10 means "Very satisfied". What about:

#### ...your health?

- Very dissatisfied
   Very dissatisfied
   Very satisfied
   Very satisfied
   No opinion
   Don't know
- 11 No opinion Don't know Refusal
  - { LifeSatis }
- LS\_Q120 Please rate your feelings about them, using a scale of 1 to 10 where 1 means "Very dissatisfied" and 10 means "Very satisfied". What about:

### ...your job or main activity?

1 Very dissatisfied 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Very satisfied 11 No opinion Don't know Refusal { LifeSatis }

LS\_Q130 Please rate your feelings about them, using a scale of 1 to 10 where 1 means "Very dissatisfied" and 10 means "Very satisfied". What about:

### ... the way you spend your other time?

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Very satisfied No opinion 11 Don't know Refusal { LifeSatis }

Very dissatisfied

1

LS\_Q140 Please rate your feelings about them, using a scale of 1 to 10 where 1 means "Very dissatisfied" and 10 means "Very satisfied". What about:

### ...your finances?

1	Very dissatisfied
2	
3	
4	
5	
6	
7	
8	
9	
10	Very satisfied
11	No opinion
	Don't know
	Refusal
	{ LifeSatis }

### LS\_Q210 Using the same scale, ho w do you feel about your life as a whole right now?

- Very dissatisfied
   Very dissatisfied
   Very satisfied
   Very satisfied
   No opinion
- 11 No opinion Don't know Refusal { LifeSatis }

# LS\_Q310 How would you describe your sense of belonging to your local community? Would you say it is:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...very strong?
- 2 ...somewhat strong?
- 3 ...somewhat weak?
- 4 ...very weak?
- 5 No opinion Don't know Refusal { SenseBelonging }

### LS\_Q320 What about (your sense of belonging) to your province?

- 1 very strong
- 2 somewhat strong
- 3 somewhat weak
- 4 very weak
- 5 No opinion Don't know Refusal { SenseBelonging2 }

#### LS\_Q330 What about (your sense of belonging) to Canada?

- 1 very strong
- some what strong somewhat weak
- 2 3
- 4 very weak
- No opinion 5
  - Don't know
  - Refusal
    - { SenseBelonging2 }

{ LifeSatisfaction } End of module

### Section 2: Cultural background

### **Module: Ethnic Ancestry**

### ETH\_QINT The following question is about your ethnic ancestry, heritage or background.

### ETH\_Q110 What were the ethnic or cultural origins of your <u>ancestors</u>?

# INTERVIEWER: Ethnic or cultural backgrounds are to be entered in the order in which they are stated.

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Do not probe or provide examples or read response categories aloud. Mark one only.

- 1 Canadian
- 2 English
- 3 French
- 4 Scottish
- 5 Irish
- 6 German
- 7 Italian
- 8 Aboriginal (North American Indian, Métis or Inuit)
- 9 Ukrainian
- 10 Chinese
- 11 Dutch (Netherlands)
- 12 Polish
- 13 South Asian (East Indian, Sri Lankan, Pakistani, Punjabi, etc.)
- 14 Jewish
- 15 Portuguese
- 16 Other Don't know Refusal

ETH_E111	If $(ETH_Q110 = Other)$ then	Go to ETH_Q111
	else	Go to ETH_E120

ETH\_Q111 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

### ETH\_E120 Does another ethnic or cultural origin need to be entered?

INTERVIEWER: Do not enter the same ethnic or cultural group twice.

- 1 Yes Go to ETH\_Q120
- 2 No *Go to End of module*

### ETH\_Q120 Which one?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Do not probe or provide examples or read response categories aloud. Mark one only.

- 1 Canadian
- 2 English
- 3 French
- 4 Scottish
- 5 Irish
- 6 German
- 7 Italian
- 8 Aboriginal (North American Indian, Métis or Inuit)
- 9 Ukrainian
- 10 Chinese
- 11 Dutch (Netherlands)
- 12 Polish
- 13 South Asian (East Indian, Sri Lankan, Pakistani, Punjabi, etc.)
- 14 Jewish
- 15 Portuguese
- 16 Other
  - Don't know Refusal

 $\begin{array}{ccc} \text{ETH\_E121} & \text{If (ETH\_Q120 = Other) then} & \text{Go to ETH\_Q121} \\ \text{else} & & \text{Go to ETH\_E130} \end{array}$ 

ETH\_Q121 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

ETH\_E130 Does another ethnic or cultural origin need to be entered?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Do not enter the same ethnic or cultural group twice.

- 1 Yes Go to ETH\_Q130
- 2 No *Go to End of module*

#### ETH\_Q130 Which one?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Do not probe or provide examples or read response categories aloud. Mark one only.

- 1 Canadian
- 2 English
- 3 French
- 4 Scottish
- 5 Irish
- 6 German
- 7 Italian
- 8 Aboriginal (North American Indian, Métis or Inuit)
- 9 Ukrainian
- 10 Chinese
- 11 Dutch (Netherlands)
- 12 Polish
- 13 South Asian (East Indian, Sri Lankan, Pakistani, Punjabi, etc.)
- 14 Jewish
- 15 Portuguese
- 16 Other Don't know Refusal

ETH_E131	If $(ETH_Q130 = Other)$ then	Go to ETH_Q131
	else	Go to ETH_E140

ETH\_Q131 **Othe r, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

ETH\_E140 Does another ethnic or cultural origin need to be entered?

**INTERVIEWER:** Do not enter the same ethnic or cultural group twice.

- 1 Yes Go to ETH\_Q140
- 2 No Go to End of module

### ETH\_Q140 Which one?

INTERVIEWER: Do not probe or provide examples or read response categories aloud. Mark one only.

- 1 Canadian
- 2 English
- 3 French
- 4 Scottish
- 5 Irish
- 6 German
- 7 Italian
- 8 Aboriginal (North American Indian, Métis or Inuit)
- 9 Ukrainian
- 10 Chinese
- 11 Dutch (Netherlands)
- 12 Polish
- 13 South Asian (East Indian, Sri Lankan, Pakistani, Punjabi, etc.)
- 14 Jewish
- 15 Portuguese
- 16 Other Don't know Refusal

ETH_E141	If $(ETH_Q140 = Other)$ then	Go to ETH_Q141
	else	Go to End of module

ETH\_Q141 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

# ETH\_Q150 In addition to "Canadian", what were the other ethnic or cultural origins of your ancestors on <u>first coming to North America</u>? Please, specify:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Mark all that apply.

**INTERVIEWER:** Maximum 2 answers.

- 12 English
- 13 French
- 14 Scottish
- 15 Irish
- 16 German
- 17 Italian
- 18 Aboriginal (North American Indian, Métis or Inuit)
- 19 Ukrainian
- 20 Chinese
- 21 Dutch (Netherlands)
- 22 Polish
- 23 South Asian (East Indian, Sri Lankan, Pakistani, Punjabi, etc.)
- 24 Jewish
- 25 Portuguese
- 26 Other
- 27 None

Don't know Refusal { Ethnicity2 }

ETH_E151	If $(ETH_Q150 = Other)$ then	Go to ETH_Q151
	else	Go to End of module

ETH\_Q151 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

End of module { *EthnicAncestry* }

# Module: Language of Respondent

Respondents entering module: All respondents

### LN\_Q100 What language did you first speak in childhood?

		Accept multiple same time.	ccept multiple responses only if languages were learned at the me time.	
INTE	RVIEWER:	Maximum 4 answ	wers.	
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	English French Italian Chinese German Portuguese Polish Ukrainian Spanish Vietnamese Greek Punjabi Arabic Tagalog (Phi Hungarian Other langua Refusal <i>{TLang}</i>	-		
LN_E101	If (LN_Q100 else	) = Other) then	Go to LN_Q Go to LN_EI	
LN_Q101	<b>Other, pleas</b> STRING [50 Refusal			
LN_E111	Interview lan elseif (LN_Q	) = <b>English</b> and guage = <b>English</b> ) 100 = <b>English</b> and guage = <b>French</b> )	d	LN_Q111 := <b>Yes</b> Go to LN_E112 Go to LN_Q111 Go to LN_E112

LN_Q111	Do you still understand that language (i.e., English)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal <i>{TYesNo}</i>		
LN_E112	If $(LN_Q100 = French$ and Interview language = French) then elseif $(LN_Q100 = French$ and Interview language = English) then else	LN_Q112 := Yes Go to LN_E113 Go to LN_Q112 Go to LN_E113	
LN_Q112	Do you still understand that language (i.e	e., French)?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E113	If $(LN_Q100 = Italian)$ then else	Go to LN_Q113 Go to LN_E114	
LN_Q113	Do you still understand that language (i.	e., Italian)?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E114	If $(LN_Q100 = Chinese)$ then else	Go to LN_Q114 Go to LN_E115	
LN_Q114	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Chinese)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E115	If $(LN_Q100 = German)$ then else	Go to LN_Q115 Go to LN_E116	

LN_Q115	Do you still understand that language (i.e., German)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E116	If (LN_Q100 = <b>Portuguese</b> ) then else	Go to LN_Q116 Go to LN_E117	
LN_Q116	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Portuguese)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E117	If $(LN_Q100 = Polish)$ then else	Go to LN_Q117 Go to LN_E118	
LN_Q117	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Polish)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E118	If (LN_Q100 = <b>Ukrainian</b> ) then else	Go to LN_Q118 Go to LN_E119	
LN_Q118	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Ukrainian)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E119	If $(LN_Q100 = Spanish)$ then else	Go to LN_Q119 Go to LN_E120	
LN_Q119	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Spanish)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		

LN_E120	If $(LN_Q100 = Vietnamese)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q120 Go to LN_E121	
LN_Q120	Do you still understand that language (i.e.,	Vietnamese)?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E121	If $(LN_Q100 = Greek)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q121 Go to LN_E122	
LN_Q121	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Greek)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E122	If $(LN_Q100 = Punjabi)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q122 Go to LN_E123	
LN_Q122	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Punjabi)?		
1 2	Yes No Refusal		
LN_E123	If $(LN_Q100 = Arabic)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q123 Go to LN_E124	
LN_Q123	Do you still understand that language (i.e.,	Arabic)?	
1 2	Yes No		

Refusal

LN_E124	If $(LN_Q100 = Tagalog)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q124 Go to LN_E125
LN_Q124	Do you still understand that language (i.e.,	Tagalog)?
1 2	Yes No Refusal	
LN_E125	If $(LN_Q100 = Hungarian)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q125 Go to LN_E126
LN_Q125	Do you still understand that language (i.e., Hungarian)?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal	
LN_E126	If $(LN_Q100 = Other \ languag e)$ then Else	Go to LN_Q126 Go to LN_Q140
LN_Q126	Do you still understand that language (i.e.,	Other language)?
1 2	Yes No	

Refusal

#### LN\_Q140 What language do you speak most often at home?

**INTERVIEWER:** Accept multiple responses only if languages are used equally.

**INTERVIEWER:** Maximum 4 answers.

- 11 English
- 12 French
- 13 Chinese
- 14 Italian
- 15 Portuguese
- 16 Spanish
- 17 German
- 18 Polish
- 19 Punjabi
- 20 Greek
- 21 Vietnamese
- 22 Arabic
- 23 Cree
- 24 Tagalog (Philipino)
- 25 Ukrain ian
- 26 Other language Refusal {*TLang\_home*}

LN_E141	If $(LN_Q140 = Other)$ then	Go to LN_Q141
	else	Go to LN_Q150

LN\_Q141 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

End of module {Language of Respondent}

### **Module: Internet Use**

- NET\_QINT The next few questions deal with your personal use of Internet technology, whether it is at home, at work or somewhere else.
- NET\_Q110 In the past 12 months, did you use the Internet?
  - 1 Yes Go to NET\_Q130 2 No Refusal

### NET\_Q120 Have you ever used the Internet?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal

### NET\_Q130 In the past 12 months, did you use E-mail?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal

**End of module** *{InternetUse}* 

# **Module: Youth Experiences**

YER_E10	If (Respondent Age = $>18$ ) then Else	Go to YER_QINT Go to End of module	
YER_QINT	Now I have a few questions about your experiences when you were young.		
YER_Q110	Did you do any of the following things when you were in grade school or high school?		
	Did you participate in an organized team sport? (such as a bas eball league, hockey league, etc.)		
1 2	Yes No Refusal <i>{TYesNo }</i>		
YER_Q120	Did you do any of the following things when you were in grade school or high school?		
	Did you belong to a youth group? (such as guides, scouts, a 4-H club, a choir)		
1 2	Yes No Refusal { <i>TYesNo</i> }		
YER_Q130	Did you do any of the following things w school?	when you were in grade school or high	
	Did you do some kind of volunteer wo	rk?	

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal {*TYesNo* }

YER\_Q150 Did you do any of the following things when you were in grade school or high school?

### Did you go door-to-door to raise money for a cause or organization?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal {*TYesNo* }
- YER\_Q170 Did you do any of the following things when you were in grade school or high school?

### Were you active in student government?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal {*TYesNo* }
- YER\_Q180 Did you do any of the following things when you were in grade school or high school?

### Were you active in a religious organization?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No

Refusal {*TYesNo* }

YER\_Q190 Did you do any of the following things when you were in grade school or high school?

### Did one or both of your parents do volunteer work in the community?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No

Refusal {*TYesNo* }

# YER\_Q210 Which of the following best describe the community in which you lived when you were 15 years of age? Was it:

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...a village or rural area (fewer than 3,000 people)
- 2 ...a small town (3,000 to about 15,000 people)
- 3 ...a town (15,000 to about 100,000 people)
- 4 ...a city (100,000 to about 1,000,000 people)
- 5 ... close to the centre of a city with over 1,000,000 people
- 6 ...elsewhere in a city with over 1,000,000 people Don't know Refusal {*TPop15*}

# YER\_Q220 Up to the age of 15, how many times did you move from one neighbourhood to another?

0..15 Don't know Refusal

**End of module** {*YouthExperiences*}

### **Section 3: Social participation**

### **Module: Social Contact with Relatives**

- SCR\_QINTNow I want to ask you some questions about contacts you have with your<br/>relatives, including all relatives such as aunts, uncles, cousins, and in-laws.<br/>Exclude people who live in your household.
- SCR\_Q120 In the last month, how often did you <u>see relatives</u> (outside of people you live with)? Was it:

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
- 5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreq*}

# SCR\_Q130 In the last month, how often did you communicate with relatives by telephone (remember to exclude people you live with)? Was it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
- 5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreq*}

SCR_E140	If $(NET_Q110 = Yes \text{ or } NET_Q130 = Yes)$ then	Go to SCR_Q140
	Else	Go to SCR_Q810

## SCR\_Q140 In the last month, how often did you communicate with relatives on the Internet (including by e-mail )? Was it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
- 5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreg*}

Creation of derived data element: SCR\_communicate

IF ((SCR\_Q120 = daily) OR (SCR\_Q120 = few\_week) OR (SCR\_Q120 = few\_month) OR (SCR\_Q120 = once\_month) OR IF ((SCR\_Q130 = daily) OR (SCR\_Q130 = few\_week) OR (SCR\_Q130 = few\_month) OR (SCR\_Q130 = once\_month) OR IF ((SCR\_Q140 = daily) OR (SCR\_Q140 = few\_week) OR (SCR\_Q140 = few\_month) OR (SCR\_Q140 = once\_month) THEN SCR\_communicate := yes ELSE SCR\_communicate := no

SCR\_Q810 How many relatives do you have who you feel close to, that is, who you feel at ease with, can talk to about what is on your mind, or call on for help?

None
 1 or 2
 3 to 5
 6 to 10
 11 to 20
 More than 20
 Don't know
 Refusal
 {*TManyRel*}

**End of module** { SocialContactWithRelatives }

### **Module: Social Contact with Friends**

- SCF\_QINT Now I want to ask you some questions about your friends, that is people you feel at ease with and can talk to about whatever's on your mind. Exclude people who live in your household.
- SCF\_Q100 How many close friends do you have, that is, people who are not your relatives, but who you feel at ease with, can talk to about what is on your mind, or call on for help?
  - 1 None
  - 2 1 or 2
  - 3 3 to 5
  - 4 6 to 10
  - 5 11 to 20
  - 6 More than 20 Don't know Refusal {*TManyRel*}

### SCF\_Q110 How many other friends do you have who are not relatives or close friends?

- 1 None
- 2 1 or 2
- 3 3 to 5
- 4 6 to 10
- 5 11 to 20
- 6 More than 20 Don't know Refusal {*TManyRel*}

SCF_E111	If $(SCF_Q100 = 6 (More than 20))$ then else	Go to SCF_Q111 Go to SCF_E120
SCF_Q111	More than 20, please specify how many:	

21..90 Refusal

SCR\_E120If  $(SCF_Q100 = None and SCF_Q110 = None)$  then<br/>ElseGo to End of module<br/>Go to SCF\_Q120

### SCF\_Q120 In the last month, how often did you see <u>your friends</u>? Was it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
- 5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreq*}

## SCF\_Q130 In the last month, how often did you communicate with your friends by telephone? Was it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
  5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreq*}
- SCF\_E140 If (NET\_Q110 = Yes or NET\_Q130 = Yes) then Else

Go to SCF\_Q140 Go to End of module

### SCF\_Q140 What about by e-mail or Internet? Was it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
- 5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreg*}

Creation of derived data element: SCF_	communicate		
	= few_week) OR (SCF_Q120 = few_month) OR		
$(SCF_Q120 = once_month) OR$			
IF ((SCF_Q130 = daily) OR (SCF_Q130 =	= few_week) OR (SCF_Q130 = few_month) OR		
$(SCF_Q130 = once_month) OR$			
IF ((SCF_Q140 = daily) OR (SCF_Q140 = few_week) OR (SCF_Q140 = few_month) OR			
$(SCF_Q140 = once_month)$			
THEN			
SCF_communicate := yes			
ELSE			
SCF communicate := no			

End of module { Social contact with Friends }

### **Module: Social Contact - General**

SCG\_E120 IF (SCR\_communicate = yes) OR (SCF\_communicate = yes) then Else

Go to SCG\_Q120 Go to End of module

## SCG\_Q120 Think of all the friends you had contact with in the past month, whether the contact was in person, by telephone, or by e-mail. Of all these people:

#### ...how many have the same mother tongue as you? Is it:

INTERVIEWER: The mother tongue is the first language learned in childhood.

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
- 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {*TMany*}
- SCG\_Q130 Think of all the friends you had contact with in the past month, whether the contact was in person, by telephone, or by e-mail. Of all these people:

...how many come from an ethnic group that is visibly different from yours? Is it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most?**
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few? 5 ....pone?
  - **...none?** Don't know Refusal {*TMany*}

SCG\_Q150 Think of all the friends you had contact with in the past month, whether the contact was in person, by telephone, or by e-mail. Of all these people:

#### ...how many are of the same sex as you? Is it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few? 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {TMany}
- SCG\_Q160 Think of all the friends you had contact with in the past month, whether the contact was in person, by telephone, or by e-mail. Of all these people:

### ...how many have roughly the same level of education as you? Is it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
- 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {TMany}
- SCG\_Q170 Think of all the friends you had contact with in the past month, whether the contact was in person, by telephone, or by e-mail. Of all these people:

### ...how many are from a similar family income level as you? Is it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
   5 ...none?
   Don't know Refusal {TMany}

SCG\_Q180 Think of all the friends you had contact with in the past month, whether the contact was in person, by telephone, or by e-mail. Of all these people:

#### ...how many are in the same age group as you? Is it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
   5 ...none?
   Don't know Refusal {TMany}

End of module

{ SocialCcontact\_General }

## **Module: Other Social Contact**

SCP_QINT1	Now I want to ask you about new people you have met recently.	
SCP_Q110	In the last month, how many new people did you i school, that is people who you hadn't met before a in contact with?	
1 2 3 4 5 6	None 1 or 2 3 to 5 6 to 10 11 to 20 More than 20 Don't know Refusal <i>{TManyRel}</i>	Go to End of module
SCP_E120	If (NET_Q110 = Yes or NET_Q130 = Yes) then Else	Go to SCP_Q120 Go to End of module
SCP_Q120	How many of these people did you meet on the Int 025 Don't know Refusal	ernet?

End of module { SocialContactWithOtherPeople }

### **Module: Help Received**

- HICR\_QINT The following questions are about unpaid help you <u>received from other</u> <u>people</u> in the last month not counting those you live with. Don't count help obtained through an organization.
- HICR\_Q110 In the past month did anyone <u>help you</u>:
  - **<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Mark all that apply

- 11 ...by doing domestic work, home maintenance or outdoor work?
- 12 ...by providing transportation or running errands?
- 13 ...by helping with child care?
- 14 ...by teaching, coaching or giving you practical advice?
- 15 ...by giving you emotional support?
- 16 ...by helping you in some other way?
  17 None Don't know Refusal {TWaysHelped}

Go to HICR\_E111 Go to End of module Go to End of module Go to End of module

- HICR\_E111If (HICR\_Q110 = 16 (Other way)) then<br/>elseGo to  $HICR_Q111$ <br/>Go to  $HICR_Q120$
- HICR\_Q111 **Other, please specify:**

STRING [25] Refusal

### HICR\_Q120 Did you receive unpaid help on a regular basis?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> This question refers to <u>any</u> of the help reported in HICR\_Q110. If the respondent has received help on a regular basis for one type of activity but not for another, select "Yes".

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal Go to I {TYesNoDontKnow}

Go to End of module

#### HICR\_Q140 Who helped you? Were they a:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Mark all that apply

- 11 ...relative?
- 12 ...friend?
- 13 ...neighbour?
- 14 ...another person? Don't know Refusal {*TPersonHelped*}

Go to HICR\_E141

HICR\_E141If (HICR\_Q140 = 14 (another person)) then<br/>elseGo to HICR\_Q141<br/>Go to HICR\_Q150

HICR\_Q141 **Other, please specify:** 

STRING [25] Refusal

HICR\_Q150 Thinking back on all the people you received unpaid help from in the last month, how many would you say live in your neighbourhood? Is it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...all? 2 ...most? 3 ...about
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few? 5 ...none?
- Don't know Refusal {TMany}

End of module { Help Received }

### **Module: Help Given**

- HICG\_QINT The following questions are about unpaid help <u>you gave to other people</u> in the last month, not counting those you live with. Don't include help you gave as a volunteer for an organization.
- HICG\_Q110 In the past month did you help anyone:

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Mark all that apply

- 11 ...by doing domestic work, home maintenance or outdoor work?
- 12 ...by providing transportation or running errands?
- 13 ...by helping with child care?
- 14 ...by teaching, coaching or giving practical advice?
- 15 ... by giving someone emotional support?
- 16 ...by helping a person in some other way?
- 17 None Don't know Refusal {TWaysHelped}

Go to HICG\_E111 Go to End of module Go to End of module Go to End of module

- HICG\_E111If (HICG\_Q110 = 16 (Other way)) thenGo to  $HICG_Q111$ elseGo to  $HICG_Q130$
- HICG\_Q111 **Other, please specify:**

STRING [25] Refusal

### HICG\_Q120 Did you provide help to anyone on a regular basis?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> This question refers to <u>any</u> of the help reported in HICR\_Q110. If the respondent has received help on a regular basis for one type of activity but not for another, select "Yes".

- 1 Yes 2 No
  - No Don't know Refusal Go to End {TYesNoDontKnow}

Go to End of module

### HICG\_Q140 Who did you help? Were they a:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Mark all that apply

- 11 ...relative?
- 12 ...friend?
- 13 ...neighbour?
- 14 ...another person? Don't know Refusal {*TPersonHelped*}

Go to HICG\_E141

HICG\_E141If (HICG\_Q140 = 14 (another person)) then<br/>elseGo to  $HICG_Q141$ <br/>Go to  $HICG_Q150$ 

HICG\_Q141 **Other, please specify:** 

STRING [25] Refusal

- HICG\_Q150 Thinking back on all the people to whom you gave unpaid help in the last month, how many would you say live in your neighbourhood? Is it:
  - 1 ...all?
  - 2 ...**most**?
  - 3 ...about half?
  - 4 ...a few?
  - 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {TMany}

**End of module** { *CareGiving* }

### **Section 4: Civic Participation**

## Module: Volunteering and Charitable Giving

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Volunteering and Charitable Giving: ..-..-....

Start time of section Volunteering and Charitable Giving: \_\_\_\_

### VCG\_QINT The next questions will focus on volunteering and charitable giving.

VCG\_Q300 In the past 12 months, did you do unpaid volunteer work for any organization?

1	Yes	
2	No	Go to VCG_Q340
	Don't know	Go to VCG_Q340
	Refusal	Go to VCG_Q340
	{ TYesNoDK }	

### VCG\_Q310 On average, about how many hours per month did you volunteer?

- 1 Over 15 hours per month
- 2 5 to 15 hours per month
- 3 1 to 4 hours per month
- 4 Less than 1 hour per month Don't know Refusal { THours }

## VCG\_Q340 In the past 12 months, did you donate money or goods to any organization or charity? Do not include membership fees or dues.

- 1 Yes 2 No Don't know Refusal
  - { TYesNoDK }

### **End of module** { VolunteeringandCharitableGiving }

### **Module: Civic Engagement**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Civic Engagement: ..-..-

Start time of section Civic Engagement: \_\_\_\_\_

- CE\_QINT1 The next questions are about the groups or organizations, networks, associations to which you belong. These could be formally organized groups or just groups of people who get together <u>regularly</u> to do an activity or talk about things.
- CE\_Q110 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

### A union or professional association?

- 1 Yes 2 No Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoDontKnow*}
- CE\_Q111 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

### A political party or group?

- Yes
   No Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoDontKnow*}
- CE\_Q112 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

### A sports or recreation organization (such as hockey league, health club, golf club)?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoDontKnow*}

### CE\_Q113 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

## A cultural, education or hobby organization (such as theatre group, book club or bridge club)?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoDontKnow*}
- CE\_Q114 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

### A religious -affiliated group (such as church youth group, choir)?

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Do not include the respondent's church or religion itself.

- Yes
   No Don't know Refusal {TYesNoDontKnow}
- CE\_Q115 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

## A school group, neighbourhood, civic or community association (such as PTA, alumni, block parents, neighbourhood watch)?

1 Yes 2 No Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoDontKnow*}

### CE\_Q116 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in:

## A service club or fraternal organization (such as Kiwanis, Knights of Columbus, the Legion)?

- 1 Yes 2 No
  - No Don't know Refusal *{TYesNoDontKnow}*

## CE\_Q240 In the past 12 months, were you a member or participant in any other type of organization that you have not mentioned?

 1
 Yes

 2
 No
 Go to Creation of derived data element: CivicOrgPart

 Don't know
 Go to Creation of derived data element: CivicOrgPart

 Refusal
 Go to Creation of derived data element: CivicOrgPart

 { TYesNoDK }
 YesNoption

### CE\_Q250 Which one(s)?

STRING [75] Refusal

Creation of derived data element:CivicOrgPartIf  $CE_Q110 = 1$  or  $CE_Q111 = 1$  or  $CE_Q112 = 1$  or  $CE_Q113 = 1$  or  $CE_Q114 = 1$  orCE\_Q115 = 1 or  $CE_Q116 = 1$  or  $CE_Q240 = 1$  then CivicOrgPart = Yes

If CivicOrgPart = Yes then go to CE\_Q260 Else go to CE\_Q340

CE\_Q260 Of how many such groups were you a member or participant in the past 12 months?

1..25 Don't know Refusal

CE\_E270 If (NET\_Q110=1) then else

*Go to CE\_Q270 Go to CE\_Q330* 

### CE\_Q270 How many of these groups are you active in through the Internet?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report number of groups.

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Include any involvement through the Internet, whether the respondent conducted part or all of his activities through the Internet.

0..25 Don't know Refusal

# CE\_Q330 Altogether, about how often did you participate in group activities and meetings? Was it:

- 1 ...at least once a week?
- 2 ...a few times a month?
- 3 ...once a month?
- 4 ...once or twice a year?
- 5 ...not in the past year? Don't know Refusal {*TWeek*}

CE\_Q340 Over the past five years, would you say that your involvement in organizations has:

- 1 ...increased?
- 2 ...decreased?
- 3 ...stayed the same? Don't know Refusal {*TInvolv*}

End of module { CivicEngagement }

### Module: Organization most active in

Respondents entering module: **Respondents where CivicEngagement.CivicOrgPart = Yes** 

Date for start of Organization most active in: ..-..-

Start time of section Organization most active in: \_\_\_\_\_

#### OMA\_QINT I'd like to ask you a few questions about the organization you are most active in.

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> This applies to an organisation reported in the Civic Engagement module.

#### OMA\_Q110 How long have you been involved with this organization?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report number of years.

0..50 Don't know Refusal

OMA_E115	If $(OMA_Q110 < 2 \text{ (less than 2 years)})$ then	Go to OMA_Q120
	else	Go to OMA_Q115

## OMA\_Q115 Compared with last year, would you say that your involvement with this organization has:

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...increased?
- 2 ...decreased?
- 3 ...stayed the same? Don't know Refusal {*TInvolv*}

### OMA\_Q120 Thinking of all the people you met through this organization:

...how many have the same mother tongue as you? Is it:

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most?**
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?5 ...none? Don't know
  - Refusal {*TMany*}

OMA\_Q130 Thinking of all the people you met through this organization:

# ...how many come from an ethnic group that is visibly different from yours? Is it:

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
- 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {TMany}
- OMA\_Q140 Thinking of all the people you met through this organization:

### ...how many are the same sex as you? Is it:

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most?**
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
- 5 ...none? Don't know
  - Refusal {*TMany*}

OMA\_Q150 Thinking of all the people you met through this organization:

### ...how many have roughly the same level of education as you? Is it:

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
  5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {TMany}

### OMA\_Q160 Thinking of all the people you met through this organization:

### ...how many are from a similar family income level as you? Is it:

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most**?
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
- 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {*TMany*}

### OMA\_Q170 Thinking of all the people you met through this organization:

### how many are in the same age group as you? Is it:

- 1 ...all?
- 2 ...**most?**
- 3 ...about half?
- 4 ...a few?
- 5 ...none? Don't know Refusal {*TMany*}

# OMA\_Q210 Would you say that your involvement in this organization is primarily volunteering?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }

End of module { OrganizationMostActiveIn }

### **Module: Political Engagement**

PE\_E110 If (Respondent Age >=18 and Respondent Age <=120) then else

Go to PE\_Q110 Go to PE\_Q220

- PE\_Q110 Lots of people find it difficult to get out and vote. Did you vote in the last federal election?
  - 1 Yes 2 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }

### PE\_Q120 Did you vote in the last provincial election?

- 1 Yes 2 No
- 2 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }

PE\_Q130 Did you vote in the last municipal or local election?

1 Yes

2

No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }

### PE\_Q220 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

...searched for information on a political issue?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No
  - Don't know Refusal
    - { TYesNoDK }

PE\_Q230 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ...volunteered for a political party?

1 Yes

2

- No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }
- PE\_Q250 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ... expressed your views on an issue by contacting a newspaper or a politician?

1 Yes

2

- No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }
- PE\_Q260 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ...signed a petition?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }
- PE\_Q270 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ...boycotted a product or chose a product for ethical reasons?

1 Yes 2 No

No Don't know Refusal { *TYesNoDK* } PE\_Q280 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ...attended a public meeting?

1	Yes	
2	No	<i>Go to PE_Q300</i>
	Don't know	<i>Go to PE_Q300</i>
	Refusal	<i>Go to PE_Q300</i>
	{ TYesNoDK }	

PE\_Q290 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ....spoke out at a public meeting?

1 Yes

2

No Don't know Refusal { *TYesNoDK* }

PE\_Q300 In the past 12 months, have you done any of the following activities:

### ... participated in a demonstration or march?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDK }

## PE\_Q310 How frequently do you follow news and current affairs? (e.g. international, national, regional or local) Is it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...daily?
- 2 ...several times each week?
- 3 ....several times each month?
- 4 ...rarely or never? Don't know Refusal {TDay}

### PE\_Q320 What media do you use for this? Do you use:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Mark all that apply

- 11 ...the newspapers?
- 12 ...the magazines?
- 13 ...the television?
- 14 ...the radio?
- 15 ...the Internet? Don't know Refusal { *TMedia* }

### PE\_Q330 About how many hours do you spend watching TV during a typical week? Is it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...less than 5 hours?
- 2 ...5 to 14 hours?
- 3 ...15 to 29 hours?
- 4 ...30 hours or more? Don't know Refusal { THours2 }

**End of module** { *PoliticalEngagement* }

## Section 5: Main Activity of Respondent

### **Module: Main Activity of Respondent**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Main Activity of Respondent: ..-..

Start time of section Main Activity of Respondent: \_\_\_\_\_

MAR\_QINT The next few questions refer to your activities in the last 12 months.

MAR\_Q110 **During the past 12 months, was your main activity working at a paid job** or business, looking for paid work, going to school, caring for children, household work, retired or something else?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: If sickness or short-term illness is reported, ask for usual major activity

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Working at a paid job or business Looking for paid work Going to school Caring for children Household work Retired Maternity/paternity leave Long term illness Other Refusal { <i>TMainActivity</i> }	Go to MAR_E140M Go to MAR_Q130 Go to MAR_Q120 Go to MAR_Q125 Go to MAR_Q125 Go to MAR_Q125 Go to MAR_Q125
MAR_E111	If (MAR_Q110 = Other) then Else	Go to MAR_Q111 Go to MAR_Q125
MAR_Q111	Other, please specify:	Go to MAR_Q125

STRING [50] Refusal

MAR_Q120		Vere you studying full-tin	ne or part-time?	
1		Full-time		
2		Part-time		
		Refusal TFullPart}		
	l			
MAR_Q125	1	Are you looking for paid w	/ork?	
1		les		
2		No		
	]	Refusal		
MAR_Q130			e you self-employed at any ti	me during the past
	-	2 months?		
1		les		
2		No De General		
		Refusal TYesNo}		
	l	1100110)		
MAR_E140M		If (MAR_Q110 = Workin	g at a paid job or business)	
		or		
		$(MAR_Q130 = Yes)$ then else		Go to MAR_Q150 Go to MAR_Q140M
		eise		G0 10 10 AK_Q14010
MAR_Q140M		In what month and year	did you last do any paid wor	k? (month)
	1	January		
		February		
		March		
	4 5	April May		
	6	June		
	7	July		
	8 9	August September		
	10	October		
	11	November		
	12	December		
	95	Never worked Don't know		
		Refusal		
		{TMonth_MAR_Q140}		

MAR_E140Y	If (MAR_Q140M = Never worked) then else	MAR_E14 Go to MA	40A R_Q140Y
MAR_Q140Y	In what month and year did you last do any	paid work?	(year)
	19002003 Go to Creation of derived Don't know Refusal	data eleme	e <b>nt</b> : RetirementAge
MAR_E140Y	If (MAR_Q140Y = <b>Don't know or Refusal</b> else	l) then	Go to MAR_E140A Go to <b>Creation of</b> derived data element: RetirementAge
MAR_Q140A	How old were you when you last did any j	paid work?	(age)

15..85 Don't know Refusal

Creation of derived data element:	RetirementAge		
	and $(MAR_Q140Y = RESPONSE))$ then		
Date_Retirement := (MA)	R_Q140Y,MAR_Q140M,15)		
<i>RetirementAge</i> := YEAR	(Date_Retirement) - YEAR(RespBirthDateTemp)		
	If (MONTH(Date_Retirement) < MONTH(RespBirthDateTemp)) then		
<i>RetirementAge</i> := RetirementAge – 1			
Elseif ( $(MAR_Q140M = NONRESPONSE)$ and $(MAR_Q140Y = RESPONSE)$ ) then			
Date_Retirement := $(MAR_Q140Y,7,1)$			
<i>RetirementAge</i> := YEAR	(Date_Retirement) - YEAR(RespBirthDateTemp)		
Elseif (MAR_Q140A = <b>RESPONS</b> )	<b>E</b> ) then $RetirementAge := MAR_Q140A$		

### Module: Current working experience (in the past 12 months)

MAR\_Q150 Were you mainly ...

INTERVIEWER : Read categories to respondent

1	a paid worker?	Go to MAR_Q170
2	self-employed?	
3	an unpaid family worker?	
	Don't know	Go to MAR_Q170
	Refusal	Go to MAR_Q170
	{TWorkTypeDK}	

### MAR\_Q160 **Did you have any paid employees?**

1	Yes	
2	No	Go to MAR_Q170
	Don't know	Go to MAR_Q170
	Refusal	Go to MAR_Q170
	{TYesNoDontk now}	

### MAR\_Q161 About how many employees did you have?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u> : If range given, enter maximum.

1..9995 Don't know Refusal

### MAR\_Q170 For how many weeks during the past 12 months were you employed?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u> : Include vacation, illness, strikes, lockouts and maternity/paternity leave.

1..52 Don't know Refusal

Creation of derived data element:	RemainingWeeks	
(52 – [Response from MAR_Q170]) = [remainingweeks])		
If (MAR_Q170 = Don't know or Re	efusal) then [remainingweeks] = Refusal	

MAR_E171	If ([remainingweeks] NE 0) then	Go to MAR_Q171
	else	Go to MAR_Q180

### MAR\_Q171 Were you unemployed for any of those [remainingweeks] weeks?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u> : Include weeks on temporary layoff or waiting to start a job. Include all weeks jobless and looking for work, with or without employment insurance coverage.

1Yes2NoGo to MAR\_Q180Don't knowGo to MAR\_Q180RefusalGo to MAR\_Q180{TYesNoDontknow}

MAR\_Q172 For how many weeks were you unemployed?

1..51 Don't know Refusal

CHECK ((MAR\_Q172 <= RemainingWeeks) OR (MAR\_Q172 = NONRESPONSE) OR (RemainingWeeks = NONRESPONSE)) A response inconsistent with a response to a previous question has been entered.

Please return and correct.

### MAR\_Q180 How many hours a week did you usually work at all paid jobs?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u> : Round to the nearest whole hour.

1..168 Don't know Refusal

#### MAR\_Q190 Some people do all or some of their paid work at home. Excluding overtime, do you usually work any of your scheduled hours at home?

INTERVIEWER : Exclude respondents who occasionally perform some overtime work in their homes.

1	Yes	
2	No	Go to MAR_Q310
	Don't know	Go to MAR_Q310
	Refusal	Go to MAR_Q310

#### MAR Q191 How many paid hours per week do you usually work at home?

**INTERVIEWER** : Round to the nearest whole hour.

1..168 Don't know Refusal

MAR Q310 For whom did you work the longest time during the past 12 months? (Name of business, government department or agency, or person)

> STRING [50] Refusal

MAR\_Q311 What kind of business, industry or service was this? (Give full description: e.g. federal government, canning industry, forestry services)

> STRING [50] Refusal

MAR\_Q312 What kind of work were you doing? (Give full description: e.g. office clerk, factory worker, forestry technician)

> STRING [50] Refusal

MAR\_Q313 In that work, what were your most important activities or duties? (Give full description: e.g. filing documents, drying vegetables, forestry examiner)

> STRING [50] Refusal

MAR_E314	If $(MAR_Q150 = 2 (self-employed))$ then	Go to MAR_Q410
	Else	Go to MAR_Q314

### MAR\_Q314 At that job, did you supervise the work of other employees?

1	Yes	
2	No	Go to MAR_Q410
	Don't know	Go to MAR_Q410
	Refusal	Go to MAR_Q410

#### MAR\_Q315 How many people did you supervise directly?

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: If respondent report more than 95, enter "95".

1..95 Don't know Refusal

## MAR\_Q410 Which of the following best describes the hours you usually work at this job? Is it ...

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: For respondent's main job:

'On call' means no prearranged schedules, but called as need arises (for example, a substitute teacher). 'Irregular schedule' is usually prearranged one week or more in advance (for example, pilots).

### **<u>INTERVIEWER</u>** : Read categories to respondent

- 1 a regular daytime schedule or shift?
- 2 a regular evening shift?
- 3 a regular night shift?
- 4 **a rotating shift?** (one that changes periodically from days to evenings or to nights)
- 5 **a split shift?** (one consisting of two or more distinct periods each day)
- 6 **on call or casual?**
- 7 an irregular schedule?
- 8 other Don't know Refusal {*TShiftType*}

 $\begin{array}{ll} \text{MAR\_E411} & \text{If (MAR\_Q410 = Other) then} & \text{Go to MAR\_Q411} \\ \text{else} & \text{Go to MAR\_E480} \end{array}$ 

MAR\_Q411 Other, please specify: STRING [50] Refusal If  $(MAR_Q150 = 2 \text{ (self-employed)})$  then MAR\_E480 Go to MAR\_Q510 else Go to MAR\_Q480 MAR\_Q480 Did anyone help you find work with your last employer? Do not include placement agencies or similar professionals. 1 Yes 2 No Go to MAR E481 Refusal Go to MAR\_E481 {TYesNo} MAR\_E481 If  $(MAR_Q480 = 2 (No) \text{ or } Refusal)$  then Go to MAR\_Q510 Else Go to MAR Q485 MAR\_Q485 Who helped you? Were they a: INTERVIEWER: Read categories to respondent. **INTERVIEWER:** Mark all that apply 11 ...relative? 12 ...friend? 13 ...neighbour? 14 ...another person? Go to MAR\_E486 Don't know Refusal {TPersonHelped} MAR\_E486 If  $(MAR_Q485 = 14 \text{ (another person}))$  then Go to MAR\_Q486 else Go to MAR\_Q510 MAR\_Q486 Other, please specify: STRING [25] Refusal

### MAR\_Q510 Are you very satisfied, satisfied, neither satisfied nor dissatisfied, dissatisfied or very dissatisfied with the balance between your job and family and home life?

1	Very satisfied	Go to MAR_E530
2	Satisfie d	Go to MAR_E530
3	Neither satisfied nor dissatisfied	Go to MAR_E530
4	Dissatisfied	
5	Very dissatisfied	
	Don't know	Go to MAR_E530
	Refusal	Go to MAR_E530
	{TSatisfy_MAR}	

MAR\_Q520 Why are you dissatisfied?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u> : Mark all that apply

- 11 Not enough time for family (include spouse/partner and children)
- 12 Spends too much time on job/main activity
- 13 Not enough time for other activities (exclude work or family related activities)
- 14 Cannot find suitable employment
- 15 Employment related reason(s) (exclude spending too much time on job)
- 16 Health reasons (include sleep disorders)
- 17 Family related reason(s) (exclude not enough time for family)
- 18 Other reason(s)
   Refusal
   {TDissatisfy\_reasons}

Creation of derived data element:	Reason for dissatisfaction with the balance between your job and family and home life MAR_Q520_FAMILY, MAR_Q520_JOB, MAR_Q520_ACT,
	MAR_Q520_AC1, MAR_Q520_EMPLY, MAR_Q520_EMPREL, MAR_Q520_HEALTH, MAR_Q520_FAMREL, MAR_Q520_OTHER

Each response to MAR\_Q520 is disseminated to separate data elements with individual responses of yes, no or refusal.

For example, if the responses to MAR\_Q520 are "Not enough time for family (include spouse/partner and children)" and "Health reasons (include sleep disorders)" then MAR\_Q520\_FAMILY := yes MAR\_Q520\_JOB := no MAR\_Q520\_ACT := no MAR\_Q520\_EMPLY := no MAR\_Q520\_EMPREL := no MAR\_Q520\_HEALTH := yes MAR\_Q520\_FAMREL := no

 $MAR_Q520_OTHER := no$ 

If the response for  $MAR_Q520 =$  refusal, then all the derived data elements are set to refusal.

MAR_E521	If $(MAR_Q520 = Other)$ then	Go to MAR_Q521
	else	Go to MAR_Q530

MAR\_Q521 Other, please specify:

STRING [50] Refusal

MAR\_E530 If (MAR\_Q110 = Going to school) then Elseif (MAR\_Q110 = Working at a paid job or business) or (MAR\_Q130 = Yes) then Go to MAR\_Q530

### MAR\_Q530 Last week, how many hours did you spend commuting to and from work?

INTERVIEWER: Fractions should be reported as follows: 1/2 hour = .5 1/4 hour = .25 3/4 hour = .75

0.00168.00	Go to MAR_QINT2
Don't know	Go to MAR_QINT2
Refusal	Go to MAR_QINT2

MAR\_Q540 Last week, how many hours did you spend commuting to and from school?

INTERVIEWER: Fractions should be reported as follows: 1/2 hour = .5 1/4 hour = .25 3/4 hour = .75

> 0.00..168.00 Don't know Refusal

MAR_E541	If (MAR_Q110 = Going to school) and	
	$(MAR_Q130 = Yes)$ then	Go to MAR_QINT2
	Else	Go to End of module

- MAR\_QINT2 Now I want to ask you about people you know at work. These people can include relatives, friends, and acquaintances.
- MAR\_Q650 In the last month, how often did you socialize with people you work with (e.g., clients, associates, co-workers, etc.) outside of work? Was it:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...every day?
- 2 ...a few times a week?
- 3 ...a few times a month?
- 4 ...once a month?
- 5 ...not in the last month? Don't know Refusal {*TContactFreq*}

End of module {Main Activity of Respondent}

### Section 6: Education of Respondent, Spouse/Partner and Parents

## **Module: Education of Respondent**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Education of Respondent and parents: ..-..-...

Start time of section Education of Respondent and parents: \_\_\_\_\_

#### EOR\_QINT The next few questions refer to your education.

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Press <Enter> to continue.

# EOR\_Q100 Excluding kindergarten, how many years of elementary and high school education have you successfully completed?

- 0 No schooling
- 1 One to five years
- 6 Six
- 7 Seven
- 8 Eight
- 9 Nine
- 10 Ten
- 11 Eleven
- 12 Twelve
- 13 Thirteen
  - Don't know
  - Refusal
    - { TEducationYears }

#### EOR\_Q110 Have you graduated from high school?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Don't know Refusal { TYesNoDontknow }

#### EOR\_Q150 Have you had any further schooling beyond elementary/high school?

1	Yes	
2	No	Go to End of module
	Don't know	Go to End of module
	Refusal	Go to End of module
	{ TYesNo }	

#### EOR\_Q200 What is the highest level of education that you have attained?

- 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.)
- 2 Degree in Medicine, Dentistry, Veterinary Medicine, or Optometry (M.D., D.D.S., D.M.D., D.V.M., O.D.)
- 3 Bachelor or undergraduate degree, or teacher's college (B.A., B.Sc., LL.B., B.Ed.)
- 4 Diploma or certificate from community college, CEGEP or nursing school
- 5 Diploma or certificate from trade, technical or vocational school, or business college
- 6 Some university
- 7 Some community college, CEGEP or nursing school
- 8 Some trade, technical or vocational school, or business college
- 9 High school diploma
- 10 Some high school
- 11 Elementary school diploma
- 12 Some elementary
- 13 No schooling
- 14 Other Don't know
  - Refusal
    { TEducationAttained }

EOR_E201	If $(EOR_Q200 = 1-masters/doctorate)$ then	Go to EOR_Q205
	Elseif (EOR_Q200 = <b>Other</b> ) then	Go to EOR_Q201
	else	Go to End of module

EOR\_Q201 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

# EOR\_Q205 Is that a Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.)?

- 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.)
- 2 Earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.) Refusal

**End of module** { EducationOfRespondent }

# **Module: Education of Spouse/Partner**

Respondents entering module: **Respondents whose marital status = married or common-law** 

#### EOP\_QINT The next question refers to your spouse/partner's education.

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Press <Enter> to continue.

#### EOP\_Q200 What is the highest level of education that he/she has attained?

- 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.)
- 2 Degree in Medicine, Dentistry, Veterinary Medicine, or Optometry (M.D., D.D.S., D.M.D., D.V.M., O.D.)
- 3 Bachelor or undergraduate degree, or teacher's college (B.A., B.Sc., LL.B., B.Ed.)
- 4 Diploma or certificate from community college, CEGEP or nursing school
- 5 Diploma or certificate from trade, technical or vocational school, or business college
- 6 Some university
- 7 Some community college, CEGEP or nursing school
- 8 Some trade, technical or vocational school, or business college
- 9 High school diploma
- 10 Some high school
- 11 Elementary school diploma
- 12 Some elementary
- 13 No schooling
- 14 Other
  - Don't know Refusal

EOP_E201	If $(EOP_Q200 = 1\text{-masters/doctorate})$ then	Go to EOP_Q205
	Elseif (EOP_Q200 = <b>Other</b> ) then	Go to EOP_Q201
	else	Go to End of module

EOP\_Q201 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

# EOP\_Q205 Is that a Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.)?

- 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.)
- 2 Earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.) Refusal

**End of module** { *MainActivityOfPartner* }

# **Module: Education of Respondent's Mother**

EOM\_QINT The next few questions refer to your mother's education. **INTERVIEWER:** Press <Enter> to continue. EOM\_Q200 What is the highest level of education that your mother has attained? 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.) 2 Degree in Medicine, Dentistry, Veterinary Medicine, or Optometry (M.D., D.D.S., D.M.D., D.V.M., O.D.) 3 Bachelor or undergraduate degree, or teacher's college (B.A., B.Sc., LL.B., B.Ed.) 4 Diploma or certificate from community college, CEGEP or nursing school 5 Diploma or certificate from trade, technical or vocational school, or business college Some university 6 7 Some community college, CEGEP or nursing school Some trade, technical or vocational school, or business college 8 9 High school diploma Some high school 10 Elementary school diploma 11 Some elementary 12 Go to EOM\_Q210 13 No schooling 14 Other Don't know Refusal { TEducationAttained } EOM\_E201 If (EOM\_Q200 = 1-masters/doctorate) then Go to EOM\_Q205 Elseif (EOM\_Q200 = **Other**) then Go to EOM\_Q201

EOM\_Q201 Other, please specify:

else

STRING [50] Refusal

# EOM\_Q205 Is that a Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.)?

- 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.)
- 2 Earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.) Refusal

Go to End of module

EOM\_Q210 How many years of elementary school has she completed?

1..8 Don't know Refusal

**End of module** { EducationOfRespondent'sMother }

# **Module: Education of Respondent's Father**

EOF\_QINT The next few questions refer to your father's education. Press <Enter> to continue. INTERVIEWER: EOF Q200 What is the highest level of education that your father has attained? Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., 1 D.Ed.) 2 Degree in Medicine, Dentistry, Veterinary Medicine, or Optometry (M.D., D.D.S., D.M.D., D.V.M., O.D.) Bachelor or undergraduate degree, or teacher's college (B.A., 3 B.Sc., LL.B., B.Ed.) 4 Diploma or certificate from community college, CEGEP or nursing school 5 Diploma or certificate from trade, technical or vocational school, or business college Some university 6 Some community college, CEGEP or nursing school 7 Some trade, technical or vocational school, or business college 8 High school diploma 9 10 Some high school Elementary school diploma 11 12 Some elementary Go to EOF\_Q210 13 No schooling Other 14 Don't know Refusal { TEducationAttained } EOF E201 If (EOF\_Q200 = 1-masters/doctorate) then Go to EOF Q205 Elseif (EOF\_Q200 = **Other**) then Go to EOF\_Q201 Go to End of module else EOF\_Q201 Other, please specify:

STRING [50] Refusal

# EOF\_Q205 Is that a Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.) or earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.)?

- 1 Masters (M.A., M.Sc., M.Ed.)
- 2 Earned doctorate (Ph.D., D.Sc., D.Ed.) Refusal

#### EOF\_Q210 How many years of elementary school has he completed?

1..8 Don't know Refusal

**End of module** { EducationOfRespondent'sFather }

# Section 7: Activities of Spouse/Partner

### **Module: Main Activity of Partner**

Respondents entering module: **Respondents whose marital status = married or common-law** 

Date for start of Main Activity of Partner: ..-...

Start time of section Main Activity of Partner: \_\_\_\_\_

- MAP\_QINT The next few questions refer to your spouse's/partner's activities in the past 12 months.
- MAP\_Q10 **During the past 12 months, was your spouse's/partner's main activity** working at a paid job or business, looking for paid work, going to school, caring for children, household work, retired or something else?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: If sickness or short-term illness is reported, ask for usual major activity

- 1 Working at a paid job or business
- 2 Looking for paid work
- 3 Going to school
- 4 Caring for children
- 5 Household work
- 6 Retired
- 7 Maternity/paternity leave
- 8 Long term illness
- 9 Other Refusal {*TMainActivity*}

MAP_E11	If (MAP_Q10 = Working at a paid job or	
	business) then	Go to MAP_Q31
	elseif (MAP_Q10 = Going to school) then	Go to MAP_Q20
	elseif (MAP_Q10 = <b>Other</b> ) then	Go to MAP_Q11
	else	Go to MAP_Q30

MAP\_Q11 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50]	Go to MAP_Q30
Refusal	Go to MAP_Q30

#### MAP\_Q20 Was he/she studying full-time or part-time?

1 Full-time 2 Part-time Don't know Refusal {*TFullPartTime*}

# MAP\_Q30 Did he/she have a job or was he/she self-employed at any time during the past 12 months?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u>: Include vacation, illness, strikes, lock-outs and maternity/paternity leave.

1	Yes	
2	No	Go to MAP_Q40
	Don't know	Go to MAP_Q40
	Refusal	Go to $MAP_Q40$
	{TYesNoDontknow}	

#### MAP\_Q31 How many weeks did he/she work during the past 12 months?

<u>INTERVIEWER</u> : Include vacation, illness, strikes, lock-outs and maternity/paternity leave.

1..52 Don't know Refusal

#### MAP\_Q32 Was he/she working full-time or part-time?

- 1 Full-time
- 2 Part-time Don't know Refusal {*TFullPartTime*}

#### MAP\_Q35 How many hours a week did he/she work? (Include all jobs)

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Include vacation, illness, strikes, lockouts and maternity/paternity leave.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Round to the nearest whole hour.

1..168 Don't know Refusal

 $\begin{array}{ll} MAP\_E40 & If (MAP\_Q31 = 52) \text{ then } & Go \text{ to End of module} \\ else & Go \text{ to } MAP\_Q40 \end{array}$ 

MAP\_Q40 **During the past 12 months, was he/she ever without a job and looking for work?** 

1 Yes 2 No

Refusal {TYesNo}

**End of module** { *MainActivityofPartner* }

# Section 8: Housing Characteristics of Respondent

# **Module: Dwelling of Respondent**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

Date for start of Housing Characteristics of Respondent: ..-..-...

Start time of section Housing Characteristics of Respondent: \_\_\_\_\_

#### DOR\_QINT1 The following questions are about your housing characteristics.

#### DOR\_Q110 In what type of dwelling are you now living? Is it a:

# **INTERVIEWER:** If respondent answers condominium or seniors' housing, ask whether the building is a townhouse or high-rise or low-rise apartment.

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ....single detached house?
- 2 ...semi-detached or double? (side by side)
- 3 ...garden home, town-house or row house?
- 4 ...duplex? (one above the other)
- 5 ...low-rise apartment? (less than 5 stories)
- 6 ...high-rise apartment? (5 or more stories)
- 7 ...mobile home or trailer?
- 8 Other Refusal {*TDwelling*}

Go to DOR\_E111

DOR_E111	If $(DOR_Q110 = Other)$ then	Go to DOR_Q111
	else	Go to DOR_Q120

DOR\_Q111 **Other, please specify:** 

STRING [50] Refusal

- DOR\_Q120 Is this dwelling owned by a member of this household?
  - 1 Yes
  - 2 No

Refusal

#### DOR\_Q210 How long have you lived in this dwelling?

- 1 Less than 6 months
- 2 6 months to less than 1 year
- 3 1 year to less than 3 years
- 4 3 years to less than 5 years
- 5 5 years to less than 10 years
- 6 10 years and over Don't know Refusal {*TLengthLivedDwelling*}

# DOR\_Q222 Now I would like to ask you a few questions about your more immediate neighbourhood. Would you say that you know:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...most of the people in your neighbourhood?
- 2 ...many of the people in your neighbourhood?
- 3 ...a few of the people in your neighbourhood?
- 4 ...nobody else in your neighbourhood? Don't know Refusal { TNeighbourhood }

DOR\_Q227 Would you say this neighbourhood is a place where neighbours help each other?

1 Yes

2

No Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoDontknow* }

# DOR\_Q228 In the past month, have you done a favour for a neighbour? (Examples of favours are: picking up the mail, watering plants, shovelling, lending tools or garden equipment, carrying things upstairs, feeding pets when neighbours go on holiday, and shopping)

- 1 Yes
- 2 No
- 3 Just moved into the area Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoJust*}

#### DOR\_Q229 In the past month, have any of your neighbours done a favour for you?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No
- 3 Just moved into the area Don't know Refusal {*TYesNoJust*}

#### DOR\_Q230 How long have you lived in this neighbourhood?

- 1 Less than 6 months
- 2 6 months to less than 1 year
- 3 1 year to less than 3 years
- 4 3 years to less than 5 years
- 5 5 years and over Don't know Refusal {TLengthLivedDwelling} Go to DOR\_Q240 Go to DOR\_Q240 Go to DOR\_Q240

CHECK	( ( $(DOR_Q230 = less than 6 months)$ AND $(DOR_Q210 = less than 6 months)$ )	
	OR	
	( $(DOR_Q230 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q210 = \text{less than 6 months})$ OR	
	$(DOR_Q210 = 6 \text{ months to } < 1 \text{ year})))$	
	OR	
	( $(DOR_Q230 = 1 \text{ year to } < 3 \text{ years})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q210 = \text{less than } 6 \text{ months})$ OR	
	$(DOR_Q210 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year}) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 \text{ year to} < 3 \text{ years})))$	
	OR	
	( $(DOR_Q230 = 3 \text{ years to } < 5 \text{ years})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q210 = \text{less than } 6 \text{ months})$ OR	
	$(DOR_Q210 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year}) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 \text{ year to} < 3 \text{ years}) OR$	
	$(DOR_Q210 = 3 \text{ years to } < 5 \text{ years})))$	
	OR	
	( $(DOR_Q230 = 5 \text{ years and over})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q210 = \text{less than 6 months})$ OR	
$(DOR_Q210 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year}) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 \text{ year to} < 3 \text{ years}) OR$		
$(DOR_Q210 = 3 \text{ years to } < 5 \text{ years}) OR (DOR_Q210 = 5 \text{ years to } < 10 \text{ years}) OF$		
	$(DOR_Q210 = 10 \text{ years and over})))$	
OR		
	(DOR Q210 = NONRESPONSE)	
	OR	
	(DOR Q230 = NONRESPONSE))	
A response ir	A response inconsistent with a response to a previous question has been entered. Please return and	
correct.		

#### DOR\_Q231 How long have you lived in this city or local community? Is it:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

- 1 Less than 1 year
- 2 **1 year to less than 3 years**
- 3 **3 years to less than 5 years**
- 4 5 years to less than 10 years
- 5 **10 years or more** Don't know Refusal {*TLengthLivedCommunity*}

CHECK	( ( (DOR_Q231 = less than 1 year) AND ((DOR_Q210 = less than 6 months) OR		
	$(DOR_Q210 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year})))$		
	OR		
	( (DOR_Q231 = 1 year to < 3 years) AND ((DOR_Q210 = less than 6 months) OR (DOR_Q210 = 6 months to < 1 year) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 year to < 3 years)) )		
	OR		
	( (DOR_Q231 = 3 years to $< 5$ years) AND ((DOR_Q210 = less than 6 months) OR (DOR_Q210 = 6 months to $< 1$ year) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 year to $< 3$		
	years) OR $(DOR_Q210 = 3 \text{ years to } < 5 \text{ years}))$ )		
	OR		
	( $(DOR_Q231 = 5 \text{ years to} < 10 \text{ years})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q210 = \text{less than } 6 \text{ months})$		
	OR (DOR_Q210 = 6 months to < 1 year) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 year to < 3 years) OR (DOR_Q210 = 3 years to < 5 years) OR (DOR_Q210 = 5 years to < 10 years)))		
OR ( (DOR_Q231 = 10 years or more) AND ((DOR_Q210 = less than 6 months) OI (DOR_Q210 = 6 months to < 1 year) OR (DOR_Q210 = 1 year to < 3 years) OF (DOR_Q210 = 3 years to < 5 years) OR			
			$(DOR_Q210 = 5 \text{ years to } < 5 \text{ years) OR}$ $(DOR_Q210 = 5 \text{ years to } < 10 \text{ years}) OR (DOR_Q210 = 10 \text{ years and over})))$
			$(DOR_Q210 = 5)$ years $10 < 10$ years) $OR(DOR_Q210 = 10)$ years and $0001)))$
			$(DOR_Q210 = NONRESPONSE)$
	OR		
	-		
A management	(DOR_Q231 = NONRESPONSE))		
-	nconsistent with a response to a previous question has been entered. Please return and		
correct.			

CHECK	( ( (DOR_Q231 = less than 1 year) AND ((DOR_Q230 = less than 6 months) OR
CHILCK	$(UOR_Q230 = 6 \text{ months to } < 1 \text{ year}))$
	OR
	( $(DOR_Q231 = 1 \text{ year to } < 3 \text{ years})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q230 = \text{less than } 6 \text{ months})$ OR
	$(DOR\_Q230 = 6 months to < 1 year) OR$
	$(DOR\_Q230 = 1 \text{ year to } < 3 \text{ years})))$
	OR
	( $(DOR_Q231 = 3 \text{ years to} < 5 \text{ years})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q230 = \text{less than } 6 \text{ months})$ OR
	$(DOR\_Q230 = 6 months to < 1 year) OR$
	$(DOR_Q230 = 1 \text{ year to } < 3 \text{ years}) OR (DOR_Q230 = 3 \text{ years to } < 5 \text{ years})))$
	OR
	( $(DOR_Q231 = 5 \text{ years to} < 10 \text{ years})$ AND ( $(DOR_Q230 = \text{less than 6 months})$ OR
	$(DOR_Q230 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year}) OR (DOR_Q230 = 1 \text{ year to} < 3 \text{ years}) OR$
	$(DOR_Q230 = 3 \text{ years to} < 5 \text{ years}) OR (DOR_Q230 = 5 \text{ years and over})))$
	OR
	( (DOR_Q231 = 10 years or more) AND ((DOR_Q230 = less than 6 months) OR
	$(DOR_Q230 = 6 \text{ months to} < 1 \text{ year}) OR (DOR_Q230 = 1 \text{ year to} < 3 \text{ years}) OR$
	$(DOR_Q230 = 3 \text{ years to} < 5 \text{ years}) OR (DOR_Q230 = 5 \text{ years and over})))$
	OR I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I
	$(DOR_Q230 = NONRESPONSE)$
	OR
	$(DOR_Q231 = NONRESPONSE))$
A response i	nconsistent with a response to a previous question has been entered. Please return and
correct.	

#### DOR\_Q240 What is your postal code (for your current address)?

**INTERVIEWER:** We use postal codes to determine if the respondent lives in an urban or rural area. If the respondent lives in a rural area and receives his/her mail at a post office in a nearby town, obtain the postal code of his/her residence if possible, otherwise enter the postal code of the mailing address.

(Postal codes help us characterize the area that you live in. It allows us to assess the types of communities where families reside.)

STRING [6] Don't know Refusal

End of module {Dwelling of Respondent }

### **Module: Telephone Information**

#### TINT\_Q01 **During the past 12 months, has your household ever been without working** telephone service for more than 24 hours?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> The household where the respondent was living at the time, which was not necessarily the same as his/her household.

 1
 Yes

 2
 No
 Go to End of module

 Don't know
 Go to End of module

 Refusal
 Go to End of module

 {TYesNoDontknow }
 Frequencies

# TINT\_Q02 For how long was your household without working telephone service during the past 12 months?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> The total time if there was more than one episode when the respondent was without service.

**INTERVIEWER:** Enter the reporting unit here and enter the number in the next screen.

Days
 Weeks
 Months

 Don't know
 Refusal
 {*TTelLength* }

Go to TINT\_Q04 Go to TINT\_Q05 Go to End of module Go to End of module

TINT\_Q03 For how long was your household without working telephone service during the past 12 months?

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Enter length of <u>days</u>.

Go to End of module Go to End of module Go to End of module

- TINT\_Q04 For how long was your household without working telephone service during the past 12 months?
  - **<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Enter length of <u>weeks</u>.

152	Go to End of module
Don't know	Go to End of module
Refusal	Go to End of module

TINT\_Q05 For how long was your household without working telephone service during the past 12 months?

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Enter length of <u>months</u>.

112	Go to End of module
Don't know	Go to End of module
Refusal	Go to End of module

**End of module** {*TelephoneInformation* }

### **Module: Safety**

- SOR\_QINT Now, I am going to ask you about some everyday situations, and I would like you to tell me how safe you feel from crime in each situation.
- SOR\_Q110 How safe do you feel from crime walking <u>alone</u> in your area after dark? Do you feel:

#### **INTERVIEWER:** If respondent cannot walk, ask if they would go out in a wheelchair.

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

1	very safe?	Go to SOR_Q130
2	reasonably safe?	
3	somewhat safe?	
4	very unsafe?	
5	Does not walk alone	
	Don't know	
	Refusal	Go to SOR_Q130
	{TSafeWalking}	

SOR\_Q120 If you felt safer from crime, would you do this (more often)?

 Yes
 No
 Don't know
 Refusal {*TYesNoDontknow* }

#### SOR\_Q130 When <u>alone</u> in your home in the evening or at night, do you feel:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...very worried?
- 2 ...somewhat worried?
- 3 ...not at all worried about your safety from crime?
- 4 Never alone Don't know Refusal {*TSafeHome*}

End of module {Safety }

### **Section 9: Other Characteristics**

### **Module: Birthplace of Respondent**

#### BPR\_QINT Now, I'd like to ask you a few general questions.

#### BPR\_Q10 In what country were you born?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

1Canada2Country outside CanadaGo to BPR\_Q30Don't knowGo to BPM\_Q10RefusalGo to BPM\_Q10{TCountryCanada }

#### BPR\_Q20 In which province or territory?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

- 1 Newfoundland and Labrador
- 2 Prince Edward Island
- 3 Nova Scotia
- 4 New Brunswick
- 5 Quebec
- 6 Ontario
- 7 Manitoba
- 8 Saskatchewan
- 9 Alberta
- 10 British Columbia
- 11 Yukon Territory
- 12 Northwest Territories
- 13 Nunavut Don't know Refusal {Tprovince2 }

BPR\_E20 Go to BPM\_Q10

#### BPR\_Q30 In which country?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

- 1 China
- 2 England
- 3 France
- 4 Germany
- 5 Greece
- 6 Guyana
- 7 Hong Kong
- 8 India
- 9 Italy
- 10 Jamaica
- 11 Netherlands
- 12 Philippines
- 13 Poland
- Portugal
   Scotland
- 16 United States
- 17 Vietnam 18 Other Don't know Refusal
  - {*TCountry* }

BPR_E31	If $(BPR_Q30 = Other)$ then	Go to BPR_Q31
	else	Go to BPR_Q40

BPR\_Q31 Other, please specify:

> STRING [50] Refusal

#### BPR\_Q40 In what year did you first come to Canada to live permanently?

- INTERVIEWER: For respondents who first came to Canada as landed immigrants, report the year they obtained landed immigrant status. For respondents who lived in Canada as foreign students, foreign workers, or refugee claimants prior to obtaining landed immigrant status or had a visitor's permit, report the year they first came to Canada to live permanently.
- INTERVIEWER: If the respondent was born outside of Canada of Canadian parents and was registered as Canadian at birth, report as <9995> 'Canadian citizen by birth'.

1900..2003 9995 Canadian citizen by birth Don't know Refusal

#### SIGNAL ((BPR\_Q40 = 9995) Or ((BPR\_Q40 >= 1900) and (BPR\_Q40 <= 2003)) Or (BPR\_Q40 = NONRESPONSE))

The respondent's year of immigration (i.e., the year he/she first came to Canada to live permanently) is outside the allowable range of years for this data element (i.e., 1900 to 2003).

Please enter the correct value for the respondent's year of immigration.

SIGNAL	(BPR_Q40 = 9995)
	Or
	$(BPR_Q40 \ge RespondentBirthYear)$
	Or
	$(BPR_Q40 = NONRESPONSE)$
	Or
	(RespondentBirthYear = NONRESPONSE)
	-

Year respondent first came to live permanently in Canada must be greater than the year of birth of respondent.

Please correct the appropriate field.

Creation of derived data element:	AgeArriveCanada	
If (BPR_Q40 = RESPONSE) then AgeArriveCanada := (BPR_Q40 - wBirthYear)		
elseif (BPR_Q40 = NONRESPONSE AgeArriveCanada := Refusal	·	

**End of module** {*BirthPlaceOfRespondent*}

### **Module: Birthplace of Mother**

#### BPM\_Q10 In what country was your mother born?

INTERVIEWER: Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

 

 1
 Canada

 2
 Country outside Canada Don't know
 Go to BPM\_Q30 Go to End of module

 Refusal {TCountryCanada}
 Go to End of module

#### BPM\_Q20 In which province or territory?

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

- 1 Newfoundland and Labrador
- 2 Prince Edward Island
- 3 Nova Scotia
- 4 New Brunswick
- 5 Quebec
- 6 Ontario
- 7 Manitoba
- 8 Saskatchewan
- 9 Alberta
- 10 British Columbia
- 11 Yukon Territory
- 12 Northwest Territories
- 13 Nunavut Don't know Refusal {*TProvince* }

BPM\_E20 Go to BPF\_Q10

#### BPM\_Q30 In which country?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

- 1 China
- 2 England
- 3 France
- 4 Germany
- 5 Greece
- 6 Guyana
- 7 Hong Kong
- 8 India
- 9 Italy
- 10 Jamaica
- 11 Netherlands
- 12 Philippines
- 13 Poland
- Portugal
   Scotland
- 16 United States
- 17 Vietnam 18 Other Don't know Refusal {*TCountry* }

BPM_E31	If $(BPM_Q30 = Other)$ then	Go to BPM_Q31
	else	Go to End of module

BPM\_Q31 Other, please specify:

> STRING [50] Refusal

End of module {BirthPlaceOfMother}

## **Module: Birthplace of Father**

#### BPF\_Q10 In what country was your father born?

INTERVIEWER: Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

 

 1
 Canada

 2
 Country outside Canada Don't know
 Go to BPF\_Q30 Go to End of module

 Refusal {TCountryCanada}
 Go to End of module

In which province or territory?

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

- 1 Newfoundland and Labrador
- 2 Prince Edward Island
- 3 Nova Scotia
- 4 New Brunswick
- 5 Quebec

BPF\_Q20

- 6 Ontario
- 7 Manitoba
- 8 Saskatchewan
- 9 Alberta
- 10 British Columbia
- 11 Yukon Territory
- 12 Northwest Territories
- 13 Nunavut Don't know Refusal {TProvince }

BPF\_E20 Go to End of module

#### BPF\_Q30 In which country?

**INTERVIEWER:** Report place of birth according to current boundaries.

- 1 China
- 2 England
- 3 France
- 4 Germany
- 5 Greece
- 6 Guyana
- 7 Hong Kong
- 8 India
- 9 Italy
- 10 Jamaica
- 11 Netherlands
- 12 Philippines
- 13 Poland
- Portugal
   Scotland
- 16 United States
- 17 Vietnam 18 Other Don't know Refusal {*TCountry* }

BPF_E31	If $(BPF_Q30 = Other)$ then	Go to BPF_Q31
	else	Go to End of module

BPF\_Q31 Other, please specify:

> STRING [50] Refusal

{BirthPlaceOfFather} End of module

# **Module: Trust and Reciprocity**

- TRT\_QINT1 The following questions are about your life in general and how you view other people.
- TRT\_Q110 Generally speaking, would you say that most people can be trusted or that you cannot be too careful in dealing with people?
  - People can be trusted
     Cannot be too careful in dealing with people Don't know Refusal {*TTrust* }

# TRT\_Q310 Using a scale of 1 to 5 where 1 means 'Cannot be trusted at all' and 5 means 'Can be trusted a lot', how much do you trust each of the following groups of people:

#### ...people in your family?

- 1 Cannot be trusted at all
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 Can be trusted a lot Don't know Refusal
- TRT\_Q330 Using a scale of 1 to 5 where 1 means 'Cannot be trusted at all' and 5 means 'Can be trusted a lot', how much do you trust each of the following groups of people:

#### ...people in your neighbourhood?

- 1 Cannot be trusted at all
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 Can be trusted a lot Don't know Refusal
- TRT\_E390If (MAR\_Q110 = Working at a paid job or business or<br/>Going to school)<br/>Or<br/>(MAR\_Q130 = Yes)) then<br/>elseGo to TRT\_Q390<br/>Go to TRT\_Q400

# TRT\_Q390 Using a scale of 1 to 5 where 1 means 'Cannot be trusted at all' and 5 means 'Can be trusted a lot', how much do you trust each of the following groups of people:

#### ...people you work with or go to school with?

- 1 Cannot be trusted at all
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 Can be trusted a lot Don't know Refusal
- TRT\_Q400 Using a scale of 1 to 5 where 1 means 'Cannot be trusted at all' and 5 means 'Can be trusted a lot', how much do you trust each of the following groups of people:

#### ...strangers?

- 1 Cannot be trusted at all
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 Can be trusted a lot Don't know Refusal

#### TRT\_Q420 Would you say that you trust:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent.

- 1 ...most of the people in your neighbourhood?
- 2 ...many of the people in your neighbourhood?
- 3 ...a few of the people in your neighbourhood?
- 4 ...nobody else in your neighbourhood? Don't know Refusal { TNeighbourhood }

# TRT\_Q540 If you lost a wallet or purse that contained two hundred dollars, how likely is it to be returned with the mone y in it if it was found:

#### ... by someone who lives close by? Would it be:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent.

1 ...very likely?

2

- ...somewhat likely?
- 3 ...not at all likely? Don't know Refusal { *TLikely* }
- TRT\_Q570 If you lost a wallet or purse that contained two hundred dollars, how likely is it to be returned with the money in it if it was found:

#### ... by a complete stranger?

- 1 Very likely
- 2 Somewhat likely
- 3 Not at all likely Don't know Refusal { *TLikely* }
- TRT\_QINT2 Now I'd like to ask you about the level of confidence you have in various institutions. For each type of institution I name, could you tell me whether you have a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence, or no confidence at all in it.
- TRT\_Q610 How much confidence do you have in:
  - ... the police?
  - 1 A great deal of confidence
  - 2 **Quite a lot of confidence**
  - 3 Not very much confidence
  - 4 **No confidence at all** Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }

#### TRT\_Q630 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ... the justice system and courts?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }
- TRT\_Q640 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ... the health care system?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }
- TRT\_Q650 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ... the school system?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }
- TRT\_Q660 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ... the welfare system?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }

#### TRT\_Q670 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ...federal parliament?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { TConfidence }
- TRT\_Q680 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ...banks?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- Not very much confidence
   No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }
- TRT\_Q690 How much confidence do you have in:

#### ...major corporations?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }

#### TRT\_Q700 How much confidence do you have in:

### ...local merchants and business people?

- 1 A great deal of confidence
- 2 Quite a lot of confidence
- 3 Not very much confidence
- 4 No confidence at all Don't know Refusal { *TConfidence* }

End of module

{Trust and Reciprocity}

### **Module: Values**

- VOR\_QINT Now I'd like to ask you to what extent you think various behaviours can be justified.
- VOR\_Q110 Using a scale of 1 to 5, where 1 means it can never be justified, and 5 means it can always be justified:

...Do you think lying in your own interest can be justified?

- 1 It can never be justified
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 It can always be justified Don't know Refusal
- VOR\_Q120 Using a scale of 1 to 5, where 1 means it can never be justified, and 5 means it can always be justified:

...what about failing to report damage you've done accidentally to a parked vehicle?

- 1 It can never be justified
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 It can always be justified Don't know Refusal

End of module { Values }

### **Module: Mastery**

- MAS\_QINT Now I am going to read you a series of statements that people might use to describe themselves.
- MAS\_Q110 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:

...you have little control over the things that happen to you.

- 1 Strongly Agree
- 2 Agree
- 3 Neither agree nor disagree
- 4 Disagree
- 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { LifeAgree }
- MAS\_Q120 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:

... there is really no way you can solve some of the problems you have.

- 1 Strongly Agree
- 2 Agree
- 3 Neither agree nor disagree
- 4 Disagree
- 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { *LifeAgree* }
- MAS\_Q130 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:

#### ...there is little you can do to change many of the important things in your life.

- 1 Strongly Agree
- 2 Agree
- 3 Neither agree nor disagree
- 4 Disagree
- 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { *LifeAgree* }

MAS\_Q140 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:

### ...you often feel helpless in dealing with problems of life.

- 1 Strongly Agree
- 2 Agree
- 3 Neither agree nor disagree
- 4 Disagree
- 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { LifeAgree }

MAS\_Q150 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:

### ...sometimes you feel that you are being pushed around in life .

- 1 Strongly Agree
- 2 Agree
- 3 Neither agree nor disagree
- 4 Disagree
- 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { LifeAgree }
- MAS\_Q160 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:

#### ... what happens to you in the future mostly depends on you.

- 1 Strongly Agree
- 2 Agree
- 3 Neither agree nor disagree
- 4 Disagree
- 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { LifeAgree }

- MAS\_Q170 Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, neither agree nor disagree, disagree, or strongly disagree that:
  - ...you can do just about anything you really set your mind to.
  - 1 Strongly Agree
  - 2 Agree
  - 3 Neither agree nor disagree
  - 4 Disagree
  - 5 Strongly disagree Don't know Refusal { *LifeAgree* }

End of module { Mastery }

## **Module: Bridging Ties**

#### DBT\_Q320 Using a scale of 1 to 5, where 1 is not important at all and 5 is very important, how important is it for you to establish and maintain ties:

## ...with other people?

- 1 Not important at all
- 2 2
- 3 3 4
- 4
- 5 Very important Don't know Refusal { Bridging }

DBT\_Q330 Using a scale of 1 to 5, where 1 is not important at all and 5 is very important, how important is it for you to establish and maintain ties:

## ... with other people who have similar ethnic or cultural origin as you?

- 1 Not important at all
- 2 2
- 3 3
- 4 4
- 5 Very important Don't know Refusal { Bridging }
- DBT\_Q340 Using a scale of 1 to 5, where 1 is not important at all and 5 is very important, how important is it for you to establish and maintain ties:

## ...with people who have different ethnic or cultural origins than you?

- 1 Not important at all
- 2 2

4

- 3 3
- 4
- 5 Very important Don't know
  - Refusal
    - { Bridging }

End of module { Bridging Ties }

## **Module: Religious Participation**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

## RL\_Q100 What, if any, is your religion?

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> If respondent answers 'Protestant', determine which denomination. (Categories 3 to 8, 15 and 16.)

- 0 No religion (Agnostic, Atheist)
- 1 Roman Catholic
- 2 Ukrainian Catholic
- 3 United Church
- 4 Anglican (Church of England, Episcopalian)
- 5 Presbyterian
- 6 Lutheran
- 7 Baptist
- 8 Pentecostal
- 9 Eastern Orthodox
- 10 Jewish
- 11 Islam (Muslim)
- 12 Hindu
- 13 Buddhist
- 14 Sikh
- 15 Jehovah's Witnesses
- 16 Other religion Don't know Refusal {*TReligion*}

Go to RL\_E101

- $\begin{array}{ll} \text{RL}\_\text{E101} & \text{If} (\text{RL}\_\text{Q100} = \text{Other}) \text{ then } & Go \ to \ RL\_\text{Q101} \\ \text{else} & Go \ to \ RL\_\text{Q105} \end{array}$
- RL\_Q101 **Other, please specify**:

STRING [50] Refusal

# RL\_Q105 How important are your religious or spiritual beliefs to the way that you live your life? Would you say it is:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...very important?
- 2 ...somewhat important?
- 3 ...not very important?
  4 ...not at all important?
  Don't know
  Refusal
  { TReligiousImp }

Go to End of module

RL_E110	If $(RL_Q100 = 0)$ then	Go to End of module
	else	Go to RL_Q110

RL\_Q110 Other than on special occasions, (such as weddings, funerals or baptisms) how often did you attend religious services or meetings in the last 12 months? Was it:

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...at least once a week?
- 2 ...at least once a month?
- 3 ...a few times a year?
- 4 ...at least once a year?
  5 ...not at all? Don't know

{*TReligionAttend*}

Refusal

Go to End of module

# RL\_Q130 Thinking of the place of worship you attended the most, how many years have you been attending religious services or meetings there? Would it be:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...less than 1 year?
- 2 ...1 year to less than 2 years?
- 3 ...2 years to less than 3 years?
- 4 ....3 years to less than 4 years?
- 5 ...4 years to less than 5 years?
- 6 ...over 5 years? Don't know Refusal {*TReligionAttendYears*}

End of module {Religion of Respondent}

## **Module: Income of Respondent**

Respondents entering module: All respondents

- IN\_QINT1 Various measures of income are needed to study the relationship between an individual's overall economic situation and their family life.
- IN\_Q0021 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

...employment or self-employment (wages, salaries, commissions and tips)?

1 Yes 2 No Refusal {*TYesNo*}

IN\_Q0022 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

## ...employment insurance?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal
- IN\_Q0023 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

## ...worker's compensation?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal
- IN\_Q0024 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

## ...benefits from Canada or Quebec Pension Plan?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No
  - Refusal

IN_Q0025	During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:	
	retirement pensions, superannuation and annuities?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal	
IN_Q0026	During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:	
	Basic Old Age Security?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal	
IN_Q0027	During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:	
	Guaranteed Income Supplement or Survivor's Allowance?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal	
IN_Q0028	During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:	
	provincial or municipal social assistance or welfare?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal	
IN_Q0029	During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:	
	child Support/Alimony?	
1 2	Yes No Refusal	

IN\_Q0030 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

## ...rental income?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No
  - Refusal

IN\_Q0031 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

## ... other government income?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No Refusal
- IN\_Q0032 During the past 12 months, did you receive any income from:

## ... investment income?

- 1 Yes
- 2 No
  - Refusal

#### IN\_Q0050 What was your main source of income during the past 12 months?

#### **INTERVIEWER:** Mark one only.

- 0 No income
- 1 Employment or self-employment (wages, salaries, commissions and tips)
- 2 Employment insurance
- Worker's compensationBenefits from Canada or Quebec Pension Plan
- 5 Retirement pensions, superannuation and annuities
- 6 Basic Old Age Security
- 7 Guaranteed Income Supplement or Spouse's Allowance
- 8 Child Tax Benefit
- 9 Provincial or municipal social assistance or welfare
- 10 Child Support/Alimony
- 11 Other Income (e.g., Rental income, scholarships, other government income, dividends and interest on bonds, deposits and savings, stocks, mutual funds, etc.) Don't know Refusal {TIncomeMainSourc}

CHECK	((IN Q0050 = No income))
	$OR ((IN_Q0050 = Employment wage) AND (IN_Q0021 = yes))$
	OR ( (IN_Q0050 = Employment insurance) AND (IN_Q0022 = yes) )
	OR ((IN_Q0050 = Worker's Compensation) AND (IN_Q0023 = yes))
	OR ( $(IN_Q0050 = CPP \text{ benefits}) \text{ AND } (IN_Q0024 = \text{yes})$ )
	OR ( (IN_Q0050 = Retirement Pensions) AND (IN_Q0025 = yes) )
	OR ( (IN_Q0050 = Basic Old Age Security) AND (IN_Q0026 = yes) )
	OR ( $(IN_Q0050 = Guaranteed Income)$ AND $(IN_Q0027 = yes)$ )
	OR ((IN_Q0050 = Child Tax Benefit))
	OR ((IN_Q0050 = Social Assistance) AND (IN_Q0028 = yes))
	OR ( (IN_Q0050 = Child Support/Alimony) AND (IN_Q0029 = yes) )
	$OR ((IN_Q0050 = Other Income))$
	$OR ((IN_Q0050 = NONRESPONSE)))$
A response in	consistent with a response to a previous question has been entered. Please return
and correct.	

	IN_E0051	If $(IN_Q0050 = Other)$ then else	Go to IN_Q0051 Go to IN_E0100
	IN_Q0051	Other, please specify:	
		STRING [50] Refusal	
	IN_E0100	If (IN_Q0050 = <b>No income</b> ) the else	n Go to IN_E0200 Go to IN_Q0120
	IN_Q0120 (Various measures of income are needed to study the relationship between a individual's overall economic situation and their family life.)		
What is your best estimate of your total personal income, before deductions, <u>from all sources</u> during the past 12 months?			
<b><u>INTERVIEWER</u></b> : If respondent reports no income or loss, please enter 0.		ts no income or loss, please enter 0.	
		0999995 Don't know Refusal	
	IN F0120	If (Respondent Household Size -	1) then Go to Find of module

Go to End of module Go to IN\_Q0200 IN\_E0120 If (Respondent Household Size = 1) then else

an

- IN\_Q0200 Not including yourself, how many other household members received income from any source, during the past 12 months?
  - 0..15 Refusal

IN_E0200	If $(IN_Q0200 = 0 \text{ or } IN_Q0200 = \text{Refusal})$ then	Go to End of module
	elseif (IN_Q0200 $> 0$ and	
	$(IN_Q0050 = No \text{ income or } IN_Q0120 = 0)) \text{ or}$	
	$IN_Q0120 = Refusal or$	
	$IN_Q0120 = Don't know$ ) then	Go to IN_Q1100
	elseif (IN_Q0200 $> 0$ and	
	$(IN_Q0120 > 0 \text{ and } IN_Q0120 < 20000))$ then	Go to IN_Q1100
	elseif (IN_Q0200 $> 0$ and	
	$(IN_Q0120 > 19999 \text{ and } IN_Q0120 < 40000))$ then	Go to IN_Q1500
	elseif (IN_Q0200 $> 0$ and	
	$(IN_Q0120 > 39999 \text{ and } IN_Q0120 < 60000))$ then	Go to IN Q1800
	elseif (IN_Q0200 $> 0$ and	-~
	$(IN_Q0120 > 59999 \text{ and } IN_Q0120 < 80000))$ then	Go to IN_Q1900
	else	Go to IN_Q2000

IN\_Q1100 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

0	No income or loss	Go to End of module
1	less than \$20,000?	
2	\$20,000 and more?	Go to IN_Q1500
	Don't know	Go to End of module
	Refusal	Go to End of module
	{TIncTotal_20000}	

IN\_Q1200 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

1 ....**k**ss than \$10,000?

2	\$10,000 and more?	Go to IN_Q1400
	Don't know	Go to End of module
	Refusal	Go to End of module
	{TIncTotal_10000}	

Page 116 Statistics Canada

IN\_Q1300 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**<u>INTERVIEWER</u>**: Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...less than \$5,000?
- 2 ...\$5,000 and more? Don't know Refusal {*TIncTotal\_5000*}

IN\_E1300 Go to End of module

IN\_Q1400 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

<u>INTERVIEWER:</u> Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...less than \$15,000?
- 2 ...\$15,000 and more? Don't know Refusal {*TIncTotal\_15000*}
- IN\_E1400 Go to End of module
- IN\_Q1500 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

1 ...less than \$40,000?

2	\$40,000 and more?	Go to IN_Q1700
	Don't know	Go to End of module
	Refusal	Go to End of module
	{TIncTotal_40000}	Ŭ

IN\_Q1600 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**<u>INTERVIEWER:</u>** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...less than \$30,000? 2 ...\$30,000 and more?
- Don't know Refusal {*TIncTotal\_30000*}
- IN\_E1600 Go to End of module

IN\_Q1700 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

- 1...less than \$50,000?<br/>...\$50,000 and more?<br/>Don't know<br/>Refusal<br/>{*TincTotal\_50000*}Go to End of module<br/>Go to End of module
- IN\_Q1800 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

1 2	less than \$60,000? \$60,000 and more?	Go to End of module
	Don't know	Go to End of module
	Refusal	Go to End of module
	{TIncTotal_60000}	-

IN\_Q1900 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

1	less than \$80,000?	Go to End of module
2	\$80,000 and more?	
	Don't know	Go to End of module
	Refusal	Go to End of module
	{TIncTotal_80000}	U

# IN\_Q2000 What is your best estimate of the total income, before deductions, of all household members from all sources during the past 12 months? Was the total household income:

**INTERVIEWER:** Read categories to respondent

- 1 ...less than \$100,000?
- 2 ...\$100,000 and more? Don't know Refusal {*TIncTotal\_100000*}

End of module {Income of Respondent}